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SJS Bingo Volunteer Sub/Swap/Make-Up Policy 

 

• Paid subs are NOT allowed!!! 

▪ Anyone finding to have paid a sub to work their bingo is subject to the $500 missed 

bingo fee. 

▪ Our bingo license is predicated on being a volunteer organization and if we are 

found to be compensating workers, we risk loss of our license and loss of school 

fundraising revenue. We repeat, paid subs are NOT allowed!!! 

• Extended family subs are allowed, but they must be approved by Mrs. McDonough and the 

bingo co-leads. 

• No one under the age of 18 may work bingo per Maryland State Gaming Law. 

• Family-to-family swaps are allowed, but they must be approved by Mrs. McDonough and 

the bingo co-leads. 

• All swaps are to be handled between families and/or utilizing the St. John’s School Parent 

Bingo Group. 

• The school and the bingo co-leads do NOT track swaps, they only approve. It is your job 

to manage your new date(s), reminders will still go out from the school for your original 

date(s). 

• If a swap does not show up for their agreed upon day, they will be billed the $500 missed 

bingo fee, not the original assigned family. 

• Make-ups will be allowed on a case-by-case basis with regards to emergency situations.  

• If you are ill, please work to find a swap. 

• If the illness is last minute and you are unable to secure a swap, please contact the bingo 

coordinators to arrange a make-up date and avoid getting the $500 missed bingo fee. This 

is only for specific situations. 

• COMMUNICATE, COMMUNICATE, COMMUNICATE. If you have any 

questions/concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact the co-leads or the school. We’d rather 

you communicate a potential problem so that we may adjust, than to find out after the fact 

and have to bill you for the $500 missed bingo fee. 

 


